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Half-Day Conversion Overage 

In New York State, prekindergarten funding is meant to be used for the provision of full-day 
programming for three and/or four-year old students. To discourage districts from converting full-day 
slots to half-day slots for either three-year old or four-year old students, NYSED institutes a half-day 
conversion overage penalty. This penalty is only applicable to districts who receive UPK allocations 
designated specifically for the provision of full-day prekindergarten for three and/or four-year old 
students but elect to provide half-day programming. 

How it Works: 

If a district serves more than 30 percent (30%) of its base eligible three-year-old or four-year-old full-
day slots in half-day slots, the district is subject to a reduction in its grant payable. This reduction is 
equal to the funding allocated for the number of full-day slots served as half-day slots in excess of the 
30% threshold. Districts may download and use the Half-Day Conversion Overage Calculator to 
project the amount of the reduction. This loss of funding will not impact the maximum grant payable 
or base eligible pupil count for the following year. 

When this is the case, districts may apply to the Commissioner for a hardship waiver that would allow 
a district to convert more than 30% of full-day slots to half-day slots and receive funding for such 
pupils served. Districts apply by submitting a signed letter on district letterhead to the Office of Early 
Learning.  

This waiver will be granted upon a demonstration by the school district that, due to a significant 
change in the resources available to the school district and absent this hardship waiver, the school 
district would be unable to serve such pupils in prekindergarten programs without causing significant 
disruption to other district programming.  

Possible applicable conditions may include, but are not limited to, the following: 
• insufficient space,
• lack of available staff,
• families expressing a preference for half-day prekindergarten, or
• funding deficiencies.

After the first UPK Output Reports are available in the State Aid Management System (SAMS), the 
Department will identify districts that are at risk of being assessed the half-day conversion overage. 
Such districts will be contacted with specific instructions for determining whether a waiver request is 
appropriate and submitting a request. 

Maximum Grant Payable 

The maximum grant payable will be calculated by dividing the current year 3-year-old 
prekindergarten pupils served (the actual full time equivalent students served based on the UPK 
annual child count extracted from the Student Information Repository) by the Pre-K 3-year-old Base 
(Column F) to get a percentage of eligible pupils served. The portion of the 2023-2024 Maximum 
UPK Aid (Column C) attributable to 3-y

https://www.nysed.gov/sites/default/files/programs/early-learning/half-day-conversion-overage-calculator.xlsx
https://eservices.nysed.gov/publicsams


 

Memo Part II: For Districts with UPK Federally-Funded Allocations 
 
Universal Prekindergarten (UPK) expansion grant funds are allocated to school districts in 
accordance with a formula set forth in Section 3602-e (10) of Education Law. The 2023-2024 UPK 
Federally-Funded Allocations List can be accessed on the Office of Early Learning's website. 

 
Districts who are receiving prekindergarten funding for the first time will use the attached allocation 
chart to determine the number of eligible full day four-

http://www.p12.nysed.gov/upk/
mailto:OEL@nysed.gov
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